Selectmen's Meeting June 13, 2012

Vinal Pendexter, Nancy Perkins and Daniel Sherman were present for the meeting.

Calista Cross, Scott Rowley, President and Eileen McKenney, Vice President of Cornish Association of Businesses met with selectmen and discuss the flag project.

CAB officers indicated: CAB will be responsible for putting up the flags (and hardware) and taking the flags down, flags will be on display from Memorial Day through the Apple Festival, and CAB will store the flags at Foothills Physical Therapy. CAB will furnish a Certificate of Insurance from their policy GL9853489 to cover the insurance requirement annually.

Dan Sherman offered to prepare the updated list of poles w/ pole numbers for application to Fairpoint and Central Maine Power.

Motion made to support CAB and their flag project. Seconded and approved.

Meeting Minutes, Payroll, and Accounts Payable Warrants reviewed and signed.

GA Appendices A was revised April 2012. A Public Hearing and vote for Cornish to adopt the revised Appendices A is set for June 27, 2012.

Selectmen completed the Surplus Property Application renewal form and signed it.

Krista Lair needs a letter from selectmen stating the Town approves the seasonal patio expansion of Krista's Restaurant. Vinal offered to write the letter on Friday. A copy of the Planning Board minutes that address Krista's expansion will be attached to the letter. Motion made to file the requested letter with Larry Sanborn, Maine State Liquor Commission. Seconded and approved.

Contour 360 reports a \$14,500 loss of Personal Property Tax reimbursement from the State as a result of filing errors they made due to confusion with the State's BETE and BETR programs. The State of Maine does not refund prior filing years errors. Consequently, Contour 360 approached the town for reimbursement of the loss. Motion made to try to arrange a conference call between selectmen and Mike Rogers, Maine Revenue Service prior to taking any action. Seconded and approved.

The Robinson property shows signs of someone occupying the condemned building once again. Selectmen determined it's time to consult with the Town's attorney concerning the steps required for the town to take action and remove the safety issues both James Robinson and Roland Scott will not address on their properties.

Selectmen's Meeting June 13, 2012

Dan Sherman gave selectmen a summary of the monthly Fairgrounds Committee Meeting he attended June 7th.

A survey from York County Commissioners completed by selectmen. Motion made to reply that we **DO NOT** support the funding of outside agencies through the County of York's budget process. Cornish would rather have control through our budget process. Seconded and approved.

Vinal reports no change in the status of the Time Warner franchise negotiations.

Matt Randall will forward the reports pertaining to the inspection of the Roland Scott property within 1-2 weeks.

Scott Pingree asked and selectmen agreed to attend the fire departments next meeting to discuss ongoing issues with Sacopee Rescue.

Mr. Flewelling responded with a couple of dates and time to meet with selectmen and fire department regarding the fire barn roof. They plan to meet in the fire barn at 8:30 a.m. on Tuesday, June 26, 2012.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Daniel Sherman

Nancy S. Perkins